
 
 

September 25, 2025 
 
Stuart Tom, Chairman 
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o John Belcik, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL35213 
 
RE: Region VII Support of James Brooker 
 
 
Dear Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee,  
 
ICC Region VII offers our support of Mr. James Brooker to the nominating committee for 
election to the Board of Directors of the International Code Council.  
 
James's dedication to the advancement, implementation, and accessibility of building codes is 
truly commendable. James's professionalism and passion for building codes is apparent through 
his involvement in various initiatives and we support his nomination to the ICC Board of 
Directors.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Sydonia Garrott 
Sydonia Garrott, P.E. 
Chair, ICC Region VII 


